Memo

To: City Council

From: Bryan Myrkle, Community Development Director

Date: March 24, 2017

Community Development Block Grant projects - Set Public

Re: Hearings

Thanks to Governor Snyder's Project Rising Tide, the City of Charlotte has been invited and encouraged to apply for funding for two Community Development Block Grant projects – one in support of the renovation of Beach Market, the other in support of Anthony Falkner's planned redevelopment of the 339 & 401 N. Cochran properties.

In the case of Beach Market, the grant would provide approximately \$200,000 to fund historic preservation activities; the other grant would be much smaller and would help fund market and architectural feasibility studies.

I am working on the extensive application materials now, and will be able to provide more detailed information on these proposals for your April 10 meeting.

I am asking that the Council set a Public Hearing date of April 10 for both projects.